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Planning Division staff have provided additional information regarding the condition and history of the structure 
requested for demolition, at the request of the Plan Commission. 
 
The applicant acquired 5781 Cottage Grove Road in 1995. The building has had Building Inspection orders as 
recently as 2017 for junk and inoperable cars in the yard. The occupancy permit for the building was issued in 
2001, which appears to be the last time there was significant work done on the building, though it does appear 
that it was used as a residence before that time. Building Inspection has provided no other recent official notices 
regarding this property. It appears that generally, except for some initial work when it was acquired, the applicant 
has done a minimum amount of work necessary to keep the property safe and rentable. The building does not 
appear to have any structural issues, but because it is an older structure and has not received substantial 
investment, it is in poor condition. 
 
The Planning Division recommends the following condition be added to the list of recommended conditions: 
 

Recommended Conditions of Approval      Major/Non-Standard Conditions are Shaded.  .  

 
Planning Division (Contact Colin Punt, 243-0455) 
 

1. After demolition and removal of the structure, the site shall be graded and seeded or sodded with grass 
or similar high-quality ground cover.  

 

https://madison.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=4052235&GUID=C2B669BC-0B0F-4452-B643-810E54BB9AA2&Options=ID|Text|&Search=56543

